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April, 2017 

 

Group Meet ing: 
 

Thursday, April 13  
 

4:00 pm – 5:30 pm 

Beaumont, Royal Oak  
Neuroscience Center,  

in the Allison Conference Room  
(2nd floor) 

 

 

Conversation ï Sharing and                       
Learning About Each Other 

 
 

Join us for dinner following the meeting at  

The Avenue ï located on Woodward just north of 13 
Mile on the west side. The restaurant offers a nice 

menu with separate checks. 

 

The Michigan Ovarian Cancer Alliance will be sponsoring a free  

conference for ovarian cancer survivors: 
 

Saturday, May 6th  
11:00 am ï 4:00 pm 

Regent Hotel Conference Center  
2455 Carpenter Rd., Ann Arbor, MI   

 

The conference will include sessions on: 
 

Integrative Medicine: Claire Casselman, LMSW 

Genetics and Ovarian Cancer: Kara Milliron, MS, DGD 

Whatôs New with Ovarian Cancer: Dr. Rebecca Liu, MD ï gynecologic oncologist 

Dealing with Fear of Cancer and its Recurrence: Patricia Plopa, PhD ï clinical psychoanalyst 

Nutrition and Energy for Life: Sheba Roy, ND, FABNO 
 

Reservations are required and available online on a first come, first served basis. There is no charge for the 

conference which includes lunch.  However, there is a $2.00 processing fee to register.  Due to limited space 

only ovarian cancer survivors may register (i.e. ovarian cancer, primary peritoneal cancer, and fallopian tube 

cancer).   
 

Registration link:  
https://app.etapestry.com/onlineforms/MichiganOvarianCancerAlliance_2/survivorseminar2017.html  
 

For more information please go to the Michigan Ovarian Cancer website: mioca.org or contact Marcia Gurche 

at mgurche@wowway.com. 

 

Last month we published an article about Reeling and Healing Midwest-

the fly fishing wellness retreat weekend for women cancer survivors held 
in Grayling Michigan on the Au Sable River.  Over the years, a number of 

our One to One ladies have taken advantage of this wonderful opportunity.  
I have had the pleasure of volunteering, along with Julie Fisk, for a few 

years now and it is truly a wonderful experience!  I plan to be there this 
summer for the last two weekends (Aug. 13th and 27th ) and I’m sure Julie 
will be there a couple weekends this summer as well.  If you are hesitant 
about signing up because you don’t have anyone to do it with – don’t let 
that stop you because once you are up at Gates Lodge there are no 
strangers!  Cathy Sero, the camp coordinator even tries to help organize 

car pools to and from  
Grayling if you desire.  The guides and  
volunteers are some of the most  
kind and fun-loving people you can ever  
imagine meeting.   For information on the  
weekend itself, go to FishOn.org. 

 

from Marcia 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

J A Z Z A L O T  
 

JAZZALOT: MUSIC FOR THE SOUL 

SPONSORED BY LIVING FOR MUSIC, INC. AND TEMPLE ISRAEL 

 

IF YOU LIKE GREAT JAZZ ï JOIN US FOR JAZZALOT 2017 
 

FEATURING: 
 

 THE MULTI-TALENTED DAVE BENNETT 

 THE FABULOUS CLIFF MONEAR TRIO  

 THE TALENTED YOUNG MUSICIANS OF THE  

SOUTHEASTERN MUSIC ACADEMY JAZZ ENSEMBLE  
 

DATE : JUNE 6, 2017 

TIME : 7:00 P.M . 

PLACE : TEMPLE ISRAEL 

5725 WALNUT LAKE RD, WEST BLOOMFIELD , MI  48323 

 

TAX-DEDUCTIBLE ADMISSION: $30.00 

CASH, CHECK OR CHARGE ï NO REFUNDS 

PRE-ORDER WITH A CREDIT CARD ---CALL : 248-702-5938 

TICKETS ALSO AVAILABL E BY SENDING CHECK MADE OUT TO: 
  

LIVING FOR MUSIC, INC. 

P.O. BOX 7023  

HUNTINGTON WOODS, MI  48070 

PLEASE INCLUDE A SELF-ADDRESSED STAMPED ENVELOPE 
 

PREPAID TICKETS CAN BE PICKED UP AT THE DOOR 

FOR MORE INFORMATION CALL: 248-702-5938 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Congratulations to Elaine Greenberg!  Each year the Jewish Senior Life honors eight people over 80 who 
made a difference in the community (both Jewish and Secular).   She has been chosen this year as one 
of the eight.   It is a big honor and we are thrilled that she is being recognized for all that she does for 
others through her efforts to bring awareness of ovarian cancer and to raise money through her annual 
Jazzalot Concert for the cancer comfort bags which she makes and distributes to patients in area 
hospitals.   
 

The event, which is called ȰΪ ÏÖÅÒ ΪΡ,ȱ is a fund-raiser for the Jewish Senior Life and raises money for 
programming (including Meals on Wheels) for seniors.  This is the 24th year for the event which is 
being held on May 21st at Adat Shalom Synagogue. 
 

 

tel:%28248%29%20702-5938
tel:%28248%29%20702-5938


 PROFILE IN COURAGE  
 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

              
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 
Susan and her husband, Michael, have been married for 35 years.  Once her cancer came back they both 

decided to retire to spend more time together and do things they enjoyed.  Interestingly, they grew up on the 

same street in Madison Heights but did not meet until they were both working for Hardeeôs Restaurant where 

Michael was her boss.  Michael eventually went on to work for AT&T.  After graduating from Marygrove 

College and Wayne State Graduate School, Susan began teaching school.  She taught for about five years 

before they were fortunate enough to adopt their two daughters.  Since they had anticipated their children for 

such a long time Susan wanted to stay home with them, so she put her teaching career on hold until the girls 

were older.  She eventually went back to teaching and usually taught fifth grade in private schools in Detroit.   
 

Michael and Susan were fortunate to adopt their oldest daughter, Danielle, 25, from Philadelphia.  Their 

younger daughter, Alyssa, 19, was adopted right here in the area and they were delighted to be in the 

delivery room for her birth.  They have always enjoyed camping together, initially with a tent, then a pop-up 

trailer, and now they have an RV in which they travel throughout Michigan and all across the country.  Last 

summer they took a three-week trip to Yellowstone where they enjoyed the unbelievable natural sights and 

the beautiful blue skies.  They plan on heading out to the Grand Canyon this August and visit the parks in 

Utah before making a loop back home.  Alyssa has to work but she will be flying out to join them for at least 

part of their trip which makes Susan extremely happy.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

by Marcia Gurche 

Susan Papin has definitely had a long and winding road 

since she first found out that she was BRCA positive back in 

2010.  Once her sister was diagnosed with breast cancer in 2010 

and with a family history of breast cancer, Susan was not 

surprised to find out that she carried the BRCA gene mutation.   

She had a prophylactic double mastectomy and proceeded with 

the next step, the removal of her ovaries and fallopian tube.  It 

was during this surgery that her ovarian cancer was first 

discovered.  She thought she was out of the woods since it had 

been discovered at such an early stage and no additional treatment 

was recommended at that time.  During a routine follow-up check 

in 2013, Susanôs CA numbers began to rise and her ovarian 

cancer was restaged at that time.  She began chemotherapy and, 

unfortunately, she has been in and out of treatment with very little 

break ever since.   

 

The Papins have been active in the Troy Relay for 

Life for the last two years and have a family team 

called ñCrusaders for a Cure.ò  Susanôs family has 

a real reason to fight for cancer since in addition to 

her sister who is a breast cancer survivor, she also 

has a nephew who is a five-year lymphoma survivor.  

The family all pitches in and sets up camp during the 

event and makes sure someone from the team is 

walking the track at all times.  They sell lap beads 

for the walkers to keep track of how many laps they 

have completed and this year they are planning on 

also selling hot dogs.   

 
(cont.ôd on next page) 



   Meeting dates 
ü April 13 

Conversation ï Sharing and 
Learning About Each Other 

ü May 11 
Honoring Our Teal Angels 
And Celebrating our Teal 
Warriors, 6:30 pm 
**Join us for this special 
celebratory event** 
 RSVP is a must 

    (See enclosed invitation) 
 

Support group meetings are held at the 
Beaumont, Royal Oak Neuroscience Center, 

4:00 p.m. ς 5:30 p.m.,  
in the 2nd floor conference room. 

 

Parking is available in either the 
Neuroscience Center parking lot or in the 

Cancer Center parking lot.  
(The buildings are not connected.) 

 

  

 
                          
 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Objectives of support group: 
 

Í Provide a forum for ovarian 
cancer patients to address 
concerns; 

 

Í Support each other through 
initial treatment phase, during 
potential recurrence, and with 
issues related to long term 
survival; 

 

Í Establish core group of 
survivors willing to visit newly 
diagnosed patients; 

 

Í Increase awareness of ovarian 
cancer, including its symptoms 
and risk factors, in the hope of 
achieving earlier detection and 
treatment. 

 

 

 Roena Sorrels            24 years!  

 Suzanne Kauffman     19  

 Lore Busch                 17  

 Michelle Shepherd     13  

 Barbara Livingston     12  

 Arlene Havlik               9 

 Patty Kurpinski            9  

 Thelma Hill                  7  

 Karen Maliwat             6  

 Patti Pfaendtner          5  

 Debra Bruno                5  

 Jill Burzych                  3  

 Sharon Sidder             3 

 
Be sure to visit the support  page at 

mioca.org to learn of upcoming meetings 
and One to One events! Newsletter Editors: 

 

Marcia Gurche 
42508 JoEd 

Sterling Hgts., MI 48314 
586-323-0838 

mgurche@wowway.com 

Marilyn Brozovic 
4793 Alton 

Troy, MI 48085 
248-561-2027 

brozovicm87@gmail.com 

           Jeanine Dunaj 
 Asst. Editor/Layout 

 
  

Newsletter information is 
presented in summary form, is 
general in nature and 
provided for informational 
purposes only. It is not 
intended in any way to be a 
substitute for professional 
medical advice, diagnosis or 
treatment. 

  Lori Doggett          May 1 
 Genny Beaudrie    May 2 
 Rose Newman May 2 
 Debra Frick May 3  
 Carol Schulte May 7 
  Jen Poore May 12 
 Shirley Cutting May 13 
 Sandra Neel May 13 
 Bonnie Wolfe May 14 
 Marsha Booser May 16 
 Maureen Edward May 20 
 Deanna Cousens May 21 
 Gloria Black  May 21 
  Carol Gayles     May 26 
 Betty Chernenko May 29 
 Linda Fogal May 29 
 Carol Kay May 29 
 Janet LaGrow May 30 

 

Since her diagnosis, Susan has learned to stop and smell the roses, so to speak.  She did a little painting in college but 

hadnôt really done much since then.  Recently she went back to Macomb Community College and took a watercolor 

painting class, which she finds to be very relaxing and enjoyable.  Susan also likes to sew and has made a lot of items 

for the home.  She likes to quilt and made clothes for the kids when they were younger.  Susan used to walk up to nine 

miles a day, however, she hasnôt been able to do that since she began treatment.  She is on a chemo break right now 

and is hoping that she might be able to get back to walking while she is off treatment.   
 

Susan and Michael have the right idea about things; they are prioritizing their lives and enjoying their time together.  

Hopefully, once August comes, Susan will be able to hike through the Grand Canyon and thoroughly enjoy the 

wonderful trip they have planned.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6th Annual Gala 

ñBlue Jeans & Blingò 
Presented by 

The Belinda Sue Fund 

For Ovarian Cancer Awareness 

& Research 

Saturday, May 13, 2017 
6:00 pm - 11:30 pm 

Troy Marriott 

Unmask Ovarian Cancer 
 

(cont.ôd from previous page) 


